Barford St John & St Michael Parish Council Meeting
Wednesday 6th March 2019 at 7.30pm in Barford Village Hall


The meeting commenced at 7.30pm

Present: Cllrs Turner, Eden, Cox, Best, District Cllr Williams, County Cllr Fatemian and Mr Best, (Parish Clerk and Responsible Financial Officer). Three members of the public attended the meeting.
Apologies for absence: Cllrs Hobbs & Charman 
	18/158
	Declarations of Interest: None

	18/159
	Minutes of the last meeting: It was RESOLVED that the minutes of the meeting held on 6th February 2019 were a true and accurate record. Proposed by Cllr Eden, seconded Cllr Cox.


	18/160
	Matters arising from the minutes: None


	18/161
18/161/1
18/161/2
18/161/3
18/161/4

18/161/5

18/161/6

18/161/7

18/161/8
	Clerk’s Report:
Leak Allowance Claim – No response has been received back from Castle Water and/ or Thames Water to the last communication from the Parish Council.
Road Safety on Barford Road/ South Newington Road – No report has been received from Mr Mike Wasley, OCC Highways, following the meeting to discuss road safety improvement.
Repairs to play equipment at the Village Hall – These will be completed in March.
Play Equipment Supplier Credit Control – Sovereign have confirmed by telephone that CCC Finance have taken over their credit control and collection services.
New Dog Bin – The new larger capacity dog bin which will replace the existing bin opposite Barford St Michael Church has been ordered. It is dark green in colour (the existing bin is red).
Fibre Broadband in Barford St John – Further work has been completed. A new cable is being run from the Bloxham exchange past the airfield and down the hill. There a couple of blockages in the conduit which must be cleared by digging up before this can be completed. Fibre cable has been run from the manhole in the road to several telegraph poles. Terminal boxes have been fitted at the top of the poles to which supply cables connecting to the houses will be plugged in. The conduit from the manhole to the telegraph pole outside Street Farm is also blocked which will necessitate digging up Mead Road. The contractors working this week have reported the blockages in the conduits. The job to clear them will have to be issued and the work completed. This will enable to cabling to be completed to the terminals at the top of the telegraph poles. Once that has been completed Open Reach will make the connections from the telegraph poles to the houses.
S137 Grants – An application has been received from The Village Hall Committee. Application forms have been emailed to the Barford News and the Parochial Church Council. The deadline for applications is 31st March.

Stonepit Field – Brown & Co who bought out Berry Morris who acted for the Parish Council in the 2002 rent increase have retrieved their file which contained the original 1925 rental agreement with Mrs B Alt’s father. This is between Banbury Rural District Council and Mr H Bennet. There is a letter dated 5th March 1999 from CDC to the Parish Council confirming that it has been collecting rent from the Alt’s on behalf of the Parish Council, that it wants to pass over collection to the Parish Council and that it will pay us the rent collected since 1925 of £35.  There is a letter dated 13th May 1999 from the Treasure’s Department of CDC to Mrs B Alt advising her that the Parish Council would take over rental of the field. It was agreed that the Clerk would contact the Oxford Diocese who have registered the field as belonging to them. 


	18/162

	Correspondence: None (issued to Councillors on receipt)


	18/163
18/163/1

18/163/2
	Public Participation:
Residents shouting at young residents on bikes and playing - A young resident attended the meeting to advise that residents regularly shout at young residents playing and riding bikes in the Barfords. Residents also tell young residents not to ride bikes on West Close and The Green. The Parish Council considers that riding bikes on West Close is acceptable. The young resident asked if skate park ramps could be installed on west close. The Parish Council advised that this may be considered in the future but the current plan is to just install play equipment
Road Safety on Murrays Lane – Another young resident attended the meeting to raise the issue of cars speeding on Murrays Lane endangering the safety of pedestrians. This is aggravated as there is not a path all the way along the road and the intermittent sections of pavement are difficult to access due to overgrown hedging, wet leaves and moss.  The parish Council will clear the sections of pavement, consider painting the kerbs so that they stand out to motorists and consult with OCC Highways about making the lane one way up the hill. 


	18/164
18/164/1

18/164/2

18/164/3
18/164/4
	County Councillor’s Report: Arash Fatemian
Budget - The Oxfordshire County Council budget has been passed and there is a 3% increase is Council Tax.  Included in the increased spend will be adult social care.
Recycling - DEFRA named OCC as the leading recycling county in the country.
Pot Holes – Over the last 12 months 40,000 pot holes have been repaired. This is an increase over the previous 12 months in which 34,000 were repaired.
20mph Speed Signs – OCC highways are fairy relaxed about Parish Councils erecting 20mph speed signs.  It was agreed that the Clerk will ask Highways for permission to mount them in Barford St Michael & Barford St John.



	18/165
18/165/1

18/165/2
18/165/3
	District Councillors Report: Bryn Williams
Decisions passed at the February 25th Full Council Meeting:

Business Plan 2019/20 & Medium Term Financial Strategy 2019/20 - 2023/24 - Adele Taylor, Executive Director Finance and Governance was satisfied that the budget prepared for the financial year 2019/20 is prudent and makes allowance for the costs of providing services in accordance with the Councils approved policies and service plans. I consider that the budget proposals set out in the report are robust. The level of reserves is sufficient to meet the known risks within the budget taking account of the Councils robust financial management framework. It is important that the implications arising from separation from South Northamptonshire Council are closely monitored and reviewed. The financial management arrangements, close working with partners and strategic oversight will ensure that this can be well supported and managed.

Council Tax for 2019/20 - Residents will pay £5 a year more towards their district council services as CDC agreed the increase at February’s full council meeting. It is the first increase in 10 years and was brought about by the demise of Northamptonshire County Council and the subsequent termination of CDC’s ‘Joint Working’ arrangement with South Northants District Council.

Members Allowance - 2019/20 - The council resolved to accept the recommendations of the Independent Remuneration Panel to increase the members allowance for 2019/20 from £4,284.00 p.a. to £4,392.00 p.a. The Panel noted that those Members who responded spent an average of 40 hours per month on council duties. This was more than the average response of 33 hours per month in the survey last year.



	18/166
18/166/1

18/161/2


	Parish Matters:
Play area in West Close – The goalposts on West Close will have to be moved from their current position which is where the play area will be located. Councillors will meet at West Close immediately prior to the next meeting to decide on the new location.
Village Clean-Up – The date has been set for Saturday 6th April at 10.00am. Those participating will meet at the Village Hall. This has been advertised in the previous edition of the Barford News.


	18/167
18/167/1
18/167/2
	Planning:
19/00049/TCA – The Old School House – Prune Tree. Returned to CDC without comment.
19/00285/F – Coombe Hill – demolition of existing barn and replacement. Returned to CDC without comment.


	18/168

	Reports from Meetings: None


	18/169

	Finance:
Payments - The Clerk sought approval to pay cheques totalling £4,699.48. This includes £4,007.70 for the new boiler in the Village Hall. This was proposed by Cllr Eden and seconded by Cllr Cox.


	18/170
18/170/1
	Any Other Business:
Water coming out of road at Broad Close – Water has been seen coming out of the road at Broad Close. This will be reported on “Fix my Street”, OCC’s web reporting system.


The next Parish Council Meeting will be held on Wednesday 3rd April at 7.30pm in the Village Hall. 
There being no other business, the meeting closed at 8.35pm
Signed by Chairman…………………………………                        Date………………………………


